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10 December 2022  

RE: Statement on the military assault in Oromia 

Advocacy for Oromia unequivocally condemn the ongoing state-sponsored violence, deployment of an 

armed militia that has committed crimes against humanity in Ethiopia, and drone bombardments and 

air strikes targeting civilians in the Oromia. This action has caused mass causalities, displacement, and 

a humanitarian emergency impacting millions.  

Oromia has been under Ethiopian slavery since the breakdown of the 1900s.  The Oromo people have 

been waging a continuous struggle to regain their violated human rights. During this period, the good 

fortunes of 1974, 1990 and 2018 failed due to the stubbornness of the Ethiopian governments. 

Although the Oromo love peace and have a great desire to live in peace and freedom, these desires 

have not been fulfilled. Instead, the situation is getting worse in many ways. Currently, the Ethiopian 

government is carrying out drone and air strikes against the unarmed Oromo people and destroying 

many properties. The states-sponsored insurgent forces of the Amhara militia (Fanno) are also 

entering various places of Oromia and cutting off the foreheads of the people and singing to them; 

continues to loot and burn public property. 

Millions of Oromo people have been displaced from their homes and properties; students are being 

suspended from school and their time is being wasted. The continuous violence and conflict in Oromia 

are destroying the lives and livelihoods of the Oromo people; it is breaking up Oromo families; it is 

creating a terrible trauma that is passed down from generation to generation. 

Oromia is facing unprecedented lawlessness and huge humanitarian crisis almost in all parts of the 

region. Suffering, torture, and death of citizens are not brought to justice since there is no efficient 

court system in many parts of the country. Dozens of political prisoners have been languishing in 

prisons for without getting proper attention by the concerned bodies. It is also very worrying that the 

recent Prosperity Party Congress meeting has decided to resolve the conflict in Oromia by military 

force; it will only make matters worse, and it is important to press for a peaceful negotiation. 

Currently, there is a strong protest at home and abroad for a lasting solution to the attacks and 

tragedies in Oromia. With all your voices and talents: 

1. We respectfully urge you to pressure the Ethiopian government to resolve the conflict and 

fighting in Oromia through peaceful negotiations. 

2. We urge the Australian Government to use all its voices to pressure the Ethiopian government 

to respect and enforce human rights. 

3. We urge the Australian Government to play its role in ensuring an independent investigation 

into the beheading, killings and lootings in Oromia. 

4. We urge the international community to provide humanitarian assistance to our communities 

who have been displaced from their homes and properties. 

5. We kindly request you to call the international governments in any way to provide a safe 

settlement for the Oromo refugees residing in neighboring countries. 
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